U. S. NAVY PRE-FLIGHT SCHOOL IOWA CITY, IOWA

November 6, 1942

Dear Phog:

I regret that it is necessary to call off our basketball game with you.

We have an order from our Commanding Officer to Colonel Bierman instructing him to cancel our entire Varsity basketball schedule because of transportation and other difficulties which could not be foreseen at the time our schedule was made out.

Rollie Williams, Colonel Bierman, and I deeply regret the inconvenience that this may cause you.

With kindest personal regards.

Sincerely,

Larry N. Snyder Lieut. Commander, USNR Assit. Athletic Director

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Basketball Coach Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas